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FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

May 17, 2007

TO: Honorable Judith Zaffirini, Chair, Senate Committee on S/C on Higher Education 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB209 by Flores (Relating to eligibility for an award through the Early High School 
Graduation Scholarship program.), As Engrossed

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend an eligibility provision of the Early High School Graduation Scholarship 
Program that currently requires a student to have attended high school exclusively in one or more 
public high schools in Texas. The bill would continue to require that a student graduate from a public 
high school in Texas but would extend eligibility to include students who have attended one or more 
Texas high schools for the majority of their high school enrollment.  The Texas Higher Education 
Coordinating Board indicates that of 239,716 graduates in fiscal year 2005, 4,272 or 1.78% received 
awards through the program with an average award of $1,176.  The Board estimates that an 
additional .05% of graduates or about 120 students would receive awards under the provisions of the 
bill. Using the same average award of $1,176 would result in an additional $141,120 awarded per year 
which is not significant to the overall appropriation for the program. Students graduating in 46 (rather 
than 45 months) with 30 hours of college credit can receive awards of $1000. The Coordinating 
Board estimates that 350 students will qualify for awards under this provision each year, representing 
$350,000 per year. The program is financed through transfers from the Foundation School Fund, with 
an estimated appropriation of $8.6 million for the 2006-2007 biennium.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 701 Central Education Agency, 781 Higher Education Coordinating Board
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